April 26, 1960

An adjourned meeting from the regular meeting of April 19, 1960, was held on the above date at 7:30 P. M. in the Council Chamber, Municipal Building for the following Purposes:

- 1. To further consider the Annual Budget for the fiscal year 1960-61, which was introduced at the regular meeting of April 19, 1960.
- 2. To Consider any other business to come before the meeting.

Present: B.E. Ball, Sol Cury, W. R. Hamner, F.W. Glass.

On motion of Mayor Ball, seconded by W. R. Hamner and carried by unani- #1654 mous vote, Evan Norton was appointed clerk for the meeting.

Mayor Ball asked if any of the visitors present had business to take up with the Council. Charles Daniels said that he would like to suggest #1655 some names to be considered to fill the vacancy on the Council created by the death of Mr. King. He suggested the following: Red Brooks, Dr. W. H. Hankins, Jr., Victor Jones and James D. Cooper.

The Clerk read the recap of the proposed budget showing estimated #1656 revenues and expenditures and indicating the budget to be \$30,637 out of balance at this point. The Council reviewed the detailed budget and made the following changes to bring about a balance between revenues and expenditures:

Increase in the amount of \$5,000 in General Property Taxes, to be realized from stepped-up program for collection of delinquesnt taxes:

Increase of \$2,000 in Miscellaneous Revenue.

Decrease of \$250 in Legislative Dept.

Decrease of \$2,587 in Public Works Dept.

Decrease of \$7,500 in Non-Departmental

Decrease of \$10,000 in Highway Reserve

Decreas of \$2,250 in Capital Outlay (City Code)

Car Tag Increase of \$2.50 - Total \$10.00 each

This adjustment totaled \$32,637. 00 and the difference was placed in Contingency Fund and to pay interest due Wise County on money due to be paid the County in December, 1962, as final payment on Gladeville Road Bonds.

It was agreed for the Budget Summary to be published on May 5, 1960 and the Public Hearing on the budget to be held on May 24, 1960, as an adjourned meeting of the regular meeting of May 17, 1960.

On motion by Sol Cury, seconded F. W. Glass and carried by unanimous vote of those present, tentative approval was given to the School Budget as proposed and as presented by the School Board.

On motion by F.W. Glass, seconded by W.R. Hamner and carried by unanimous vote of those present, Sol Cury was elected Vice-Mayor, to serve to the end of the present term of that office.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:30 P. M.

C1 ~ ml-